Response to Media Inquiry: 
Transmission Work in Morehouse Parish/Ouachita EMO
Requested by Mark Rainwater, Bastrop Enterprise

 

Basically, the work in Morehouse parish is part of a work scope we are calling the Ouachita EMO Project. The project encompasses a number of transmission and facility upgrades related to Entergy’s purchase of the Ouachita plant in order to (1) allow the Ouachita plant to export power at the desired levels, and (2) to increase transmission service reliability. 
 

Entergy Arkansas purchased the Ouachita Plant in September, 2008, adding cost-efficient and clean load-following generation capabilities to the Entergy fleet. The 789-megawatt, gas-fired plant is located adjacent to our existing plant and substation in Sterlington, La. Entergy Arkansas sells one-third of the plant’s output to Entergy Gulf States Louisiana on a life-of-unit basis. 
 

In order to export power from the Ouachita plan at the desired levels, we are increasing the current-carrying capabilities of specific transmission lines and substations. That’s the primary purpose of the Ouachita EMO Project. The secondary purpose, particularly in Morehouse parish, is to make improvements to our facilities in order to increase transmission service reliability. A separate project had been initiated several years back (the North Bastrop Reliability Project); it has since been incorporated into the transmission-related project to provide significant load-following and reliability benefits to the area.  
 

While the scope of the whole project is extensive – involving work on a number of substations and lines,mostly within Louisiana but also in Mississippi and Arkansas. We built a new double-circuit line between North Bastrop Substation and an existing line to the west. This work essentially triples the number of transmission feeds into North Bastrop.  
 

Most of the line upgrades indicated involve what we call a “complete rebuild.”  When we install larger conductors (the power-carrying wires), the existing structures (poles) can’t handle the higher loads; so, to do a “complete rebuild” we basically need to take the line out of service for several months, replace every structure with a new one, and then pull new wires.
   

In sum, the benefits to the region are tremendous from both the Ouachita plant purchase and the Ouachita transmission service and reliability projects, providing for the future needs of customers with clean, efficient and economical generation resources and more reliable power transmission. 
 

